

**COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION  
245-0045**

**Urban Trails Committee  
Minutes  
April 9, 2002**

**Call to Order**

Meeting was called to order at 7:35pm by co-chair, Robert Traylor. Those present from the Committee were:

Robert Traylor	Janet Hollingsworth
John Halvorson	Tim Fry
Bill Findlay	Diana Cort
Ken Scissors	

Also present were George Miller, Jody Kliska, Shawn Cooper and Michele Rohrbach.

**Approval of Minutes**

There weren't enough members at this time to approve the minutes.

**Announcements**

Michele gave everyone the concert schedule and talked about the Moving Waters Series being put on by the Museum of Western Colorado.

Talked about 4pm at start time for the retreat. Michele will order pizza from Pablo's (Cajun Pesto, SPUDStacular!, Odysseus' True Love, Pepperoni and one Cheese).

There were no further announcements.

**Old Business**

Priorities for Jody's money: Robert – canal banks, trail connecting S. Broadway with canal behind Renaissance subdivision, signage/educational in same area.

Bill asked about canal at 25 ½ and F ½ - City owns and new subdivision is going in there. Shawn suggested the possibility of bridge going in over the canal in that area.

Ken – Fix railroad crossing on River Road. S. Broadway from Wildwood (Riggs Hill) to Broadway needs completion. It's good going down to the riverfront trail – problem coming back riding into traffic. Paved shoulder on right side would be for safety. Moving strips in one area. Improve signage on Broadway near Jody's office by Albertsons.

Tim – signage down to the “no name” road (24 ¾) to get to the riverfront trail. Ken stated “Bikeway” signs should come down because they’re confusing.

Janet – Unawep could use a sign at the middle school for access to riverfront trail from Eagle Rim Park.

Diana – again signage is needed but waiting until area is further developed.

Ken said next big focus should be signage. Make a goal for the committee by next revision (approximately three years) to have signage for Master Plan in place. Talked about standards for signage, distant between signs, size, color, etc. Jody said they follow standards.

Talked about doing something similar to each person’s work on UTC Master Plan area. Each member to do inventory and evaluate what needs to be done – cost, budget, etc.

Robert said workshop with the County was draining and disappointing. Ken said they didn’t have problem with what was on the pavement. They would prefer to have a separate map with overlays. Jody added that map at last MPO meeting looked different than what City approved. She thought goal was to have one map rather than two or three.

Robert said would go back to meeting with County Planning in June. Shawn and Jody are concerned that two maps (minus canal banks) that they will adopt without and then there’s a problem. Kurt informed planning commissioners they either accept revisions or not – they can’t pick and choose what they want from the revisions.

There was no further old business.

### **New Business**

There was no new business.

### **Public Comment**

Ken asked Shawn about area off S. Camp under the water tower. Developer is very trail friendly – he has concerns about other developers not putting in connections where needed. Ken would like to develop schematics (rough) to have something on paper. Shawn will bring maps for routes around water towers and Redlands Mesa.

There was no further public comment.

**Adjournment** - Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm.